Freetown Conservation Commission
Minutes of the Monday, September 8, 2014 Meeting
Town Hall, 3 North Main Street, Assonet, Mass.

Present: Keven Desmarais, Christopher Mather, Janine Robidoux, Charles Sulliva

Call to order:  Keven Desmarais called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.

Reguest for Determination of Applicability ~ Route 24 (half-mile north of Exit 10), Assonet '

David Paulson of the Mass. Division of Fisheries & Wildlife was present to discuss the project. The proposal
seeks to use a chemical application to kill certain invasive plants disturbing a fern area. Two treatments
would be necessary in the fall, done by a licensed applicator.

A motion was made by Mrs. Robidoux, seconded by Mr. Sullivan, to issue a negative determination #2. The
motion carried unanimously.

Abbreviated Notice of Resource Area Delineation - 0 Slab Bridge Road, Assonet
A motion was made by Mrs. Robidoux, seconded by Mr. Sullivan, to waive the reading of the public hearing
notice. The motion carried unanimously.

Jean Briggs and Bob Danielson were present to discuss the project. There are 2,000 feet of isolated land
subject to flooding, the majority of which is on Lot 23. Commissioners opted to schedule a site walk for 12:00
noon on September 19th.

A motion was made by Mr. Mather, seconded by Mr. Sullivan, to continue the hearing to September 22nd.
The motion carried unanimously.

Request for Determination of Applicability —~ 106% Dr. Braley Road, East Freetown
Evan Watson was present to discuss the project, consisting of installing a small solar array in an area
previously used for the storage of sand.

A motion was made by Mrs. Robidoux, seconded by Mr. Sullivan, to issue a negative determination #3, with
the conditions that (1) a siltation control barrier be installed where appropriate and (2} a seed mix appropriate
to solar arrays be used. The motion carried unanimously.

Reqguest for Determination of Applicability ~ 25 Marie’s Way, East Freetown
The proposed project consists of a 26 x 45 garage.

A motion was made by Mrs. Robidoux, seconded by Mr. Mather, to issue a negative determination #3,
contingent on submitting updated plans. The motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence
A letter was received from Boy Scout Troop 333 of Cathedral Camp discussing erosion problems at the boat
ramp. All felt this was a good project for the Boy Scouts to tackle.

Pay Bills
A motion was made by Mr. Sullivan, seconded by Mr. Mater, to pay all bills. The motion carried unanimously.
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